We held our first Serenity Weekend since 2019 on April 21-23.  How exciting is that?  It was a great weekend.  Everyone got along and the teens seemed to be very happy to be with their friends and making new ones.  

It was cold the weekend of our event, which kept us from doing some of the outdoor activities we had planned.  The teens had fun tie-dyeing t-shirts and we had a group picture taken sporting our artistic shirts.  On Friday night we held a campfire and put a God Box into the fire.  There was talk of wanting to make our own God Boxes for next years campfire.  There were lots of great workshops, food and fellowship.  The unconditional love that is part of the agenda was awesome.

Sunday morning, as part of a workshop, I had everyone write down what they felt was good, not so good and best about the weekend.  Some comments were: had fun, liked meeting new friends, concern over security and some gave us ideas on what they would like to do for next year.  As far as the “Best”, the Unconditional Love was probably stated more then anything.  

I have made a poster with a few of the comments, drawings by one of the teens and a group picture sporting our tie-dyed t-shirts.  Please take a minute to look it over.  After reading over these comments and spending a weekend with these great kids, it instilled into me the “why” the need for Alateen and Serenity Weekend.  

The total  charge was $2,424.00.  Michelle K. sent a check to Wesley Woods for $2,124.00 as we were reimbursed $300.00 from a 2020 down payment that had to be cancelled because of covid.   We are in the books for April 19-21 2024.  In the next few weeks we will be making final decisions for next year.  Let’s hope it will be a little warmer so we can do more outdoor activities.   

I want to give a big thankyou to all of the AMIAS who helped with the Alateen Serenity Weekend.  None of this would have been possible without your commitment to Alateen.  I especially want to thank Jody H. for teaching us how to tie dye and Katy P. for all of her guidance through the process.  

Judy V.

Area Alateen Coordinator

